October 30t 2019

Subject : RUNWAY DETERMINATION AT FLIGHT SERVICE STATIONS

Hello,
I'd like to inform you of a change to flight service specialist phraseology in Canada.

Beginning November 20, 2019, flight service specialists providing services from FSS with wind
instruments located on the aerodrome will no longer provide the choice of “PREFERRED” or
“ACTIVE” runways to pilots during the provision of advisory information.

The specialists will now determine the runway to be used in the initial advisory based on the several
criteria. Runway determination is based primarily on the runway most closely aligned into the wind when
the wind speed is 5 knots or more.

The phraseology associated with the determination of runway will change from “PREFERRED”
and “ACTIVE” runways to “RUNWAY”.

Many safety reports have indicated that runway incidents/incursions may have been prevented if flight
service specialists at uncontrolled airports had phraseology to determine runways. In addition, pilots have
documented recommending that flight service specialists determine the runway to be used to provide a
more complete picture of the traffic situation and to provide further assistance to training pilots or pilots
with low hours.

An aeronautical information circular will be published to officially announce the change.

If you have any questions, please contact Vanessa Robertson, National manager, ATS Standards and
Procedures at vanessa.robertson@navcanada.ca
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Lyne Moreau

General Manager, Montreal FIR

514-604-4089
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